
Minutes YRALIS PHRF Meeting 12SEP24 
Via Zoom 
Present: Alistair Duke (Chair), Rick Sinclair, Mike Colucci, June Kendrick,  Paul Kueffner 
 
 
Chair Alistair Duke opened the meeting at 20h08, noting that Committee member 
Andrew Weiss had resigned so as to focus on becoming Commodore of the Storm 
Trysail Club. His valuable input to the PHRF Committee will be missed. 
 
X-Yachts 362:  
The Committee learned that the Standard boat information for the X-Yachts 362 in our 
database appears to reflect the Sport, rather than the classic version. The database will 
be changed to show this.  This will not impact the rating of any boats in the fleet as they 
are all the Sport version. 
 
In-Person PHRF Road Show  
Chairman Duke suggested another in-person PHRF presentation similar to the well-
received one held at Centerport YC in March.  He asked for one or more Committee 
members to join him in October or November, possibly at Stamford YC. He will 
coordinate with potential sites and set this up. 
 
New Committee Members 
The Committee discussed adding new members to better reflect the extent of YRALIS 
member clubs and the variety in the fleet. Potential candidates will be contacted by 
Committee members. Others who are interested should contact their handicapper.  
 
X 4.0 Xenios Rating Review 
Adding 2024 Port Huron- Mackinac results (won by an X 4.0) to the information 
provided last month, along with comparisons to J/42’s and other boats in the YRALIS 
PHRF fleet, it was determined that the current base of 54 is too fast. The base rating 
was increased to 60, with adjustments according to the Sprit Table for her spinnakers. 
Chair Alistair Duke will notify her owner of this change.  
 
Technical Committee  
Chairman Duke informed the Committee that the Technical Committee was looking into 
a Tartan 37 that was reportedly using an undeclared sprit and oversized genoa.  
 
The meeting was adjourrned at 20h58 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Paul Kueffner 
Secretary  
YRALIS PHRF Committee 


